Tecumseh Woods Swim Club

Board of Trustees Meeting

7:00 pm August 15, 2013
Tecumseh Woods

Attendance:
Board Members Present - Curt South, Paula Schmiesing, Kelly Meckstroth (late), Dawn Widney and Alan Lange.  Absent (excused) – Jason Hancock, Ronnie Fitzpatrick and Kazy Hinds.
Lisa Clark and Jennifer Anderson (Swim Team)
Meeting called to order by Paula.  Minutes from last meeting were reviewed and approved.
Reports:  
1. Presidents – Thanks to Sheila and Shani for covering pool in place of Courtney.  50/50 pool earned $59.00.  
2. Treasurer – Courtney completing paperwork, approximately $2128 under budget.  Approximate $13K in general fund and $10K in capital projects estimates $5K for start up.
3. Membership – Attempt to reach out to guests who attend.  Increasing membership priority at this time.
4.  Pool Manager – As of 7/31/13, $1575.50 concession revenue and $1079.72 expensed.  
5. Swim Team – Lisa and Jen reported swim team had a good season although fewer kids than competition they performed well.  
Old Business:

1. Swim Lessons - $275 profited from swim lessons with 15 kids (mostly preschoolers).  There were (6) ½ hour lessons on M W Sat. done by (2) lifeguards.
2. D & O Insurance – Matt Ratterman was present to discuss TW insurance policy and recent changes.  During presentation, it was suggested the idea of an Indemnity Agreement rather than a D&O policy.  Open discussion followed regarding differences and specifics related to current policy.

3. Easement Update – will be discussed during September meeting.  
New Business:

· Brian Kendall has a swing set that he would like to donate.  Will follow up to see if in good condition and can be used.
· Fencing was donated to move fence to 3rd post from baby pool to allow for increased space and play.
· Closing procedures reviewed as pool set to close following Labor Day.
Other Business:

· Chicken dinner brought in $891.56, gift baskets $580.00 and expecting a $100.00 refund from Nelson’s from chicken dinner leaves profit of $1571.56. 
· August 8th at 4:00pm Guard Appreciation

· Discussed potential candidates for vacant board seat.  Email will be sent asking for volunteers for nominating committee.

Next Board Meeting September 12th at 7:00pm at West Minster Presbyterian Church.
Meeting changed to September 19th at 7:00pm at West Minster Presbyterian Church following board meeting due to conflict.

Regular meeting is adjourned: motioned by Paula, 2nd by Curt
